

# The Voice of the Village

## Hilbert, WI

### January 2023

From the Village Board – Highlights from the Regular Board Meeting:

#### The Village Board approved the following:

- Operator's license for Sage Cummings.
- The Temporary Class B License to St. Mary's for their upcoming event.
- Change Order #1 in the amount of +\$6,400 as part of the 2022 Utility & Street Improvements Project to replace a 10" valve near the Village Water Tower.
- Change Order #2 in the amount of +\$500 as part of the 2022 Utility & Street Improvements Project to clear an existing pine tree near the drainage way at the culvert on 3<sup>rd</sup> Street.
- To set the minimum hours of compensation at 1 hour (per day) for any current employee each time they assist with the cleaning of the community center.
- To conditionally approve Cleaning Solution Services based on the reviewing of the contract terms for the cleaning services at the Community Center and the Village Hall.
- To allow a snowmobile trail in the park to connect to 57 Saloon.
- To approve the offer of purchase from Cullen Real Estate, LLC of the corner lot at Hwy 114 and Hwy 57/32 for a proposed car wash.

#### The Village received notice of the following:

- The Notice of the Final 2023 Street Aid Calculation in the amount of \$71,644.78.
- The Notice of Receipt of the Quarterly Street Aid Payment in the amount of \$17,911.19.
- The Notice of Report of 2021 Debt Margin from the Department of Revenue.
- The January Settlement for taxes collected to 12-21-22.
- The 2022 Tax Incremental District #2 Annual Report from auditors.
- Nomination papers were filed for the (3) Village Trustee seats and the Village President seat that are up for election in April as follows:

Village Trustee: Anita Loose (Incumbent)

(Incumbent Village Trustees Tom Roehrig and Tim Keuler have not filed papers to put on the ballot.)

#### Hilbert /Potter First Responders Need You!

Come join the dedicated group of individuals that serve the Villages of Hilbert, Potter, Town of Rantoul, and sections of the Town of Woodville and Town of Chilton. Have your R.N. license? Come join them immediately, no other schooling needed. Equipment provided includes pager, portable radio, fully stocked medical supply bag and AED's for all members. EMT- First Responder or EMT-Basic class reimbursed by group after successful completion and 1-year probationary period.

\*Must reside or work within our coverage area\* Please contact Doug Schoen at 920.841.7455 for more information.

Next Regular Board Meeting: Tuesday, February 14, 2023 at 7 p.m.

Primary Election: Tuesday, February 21, 2023 from 7 a.m. – 8 p.m.

Village of Hilbert Website: www.villageofhilbert.com

Village Clerk's Office E-mail: hilbertclerk@villageofhilbert.com

Village Clerk's Office Phone: (920) 853-3241